SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 18th July 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm

PRESENT

District Cllr P N Aldis (Mid Bedfordshire District Council - Chairman)

Cllr C Osborne (Sandy Town Council)
Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council)
County Cllr P Blaine (Bedfordshire County Council)
District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Bedfordshire District Council)
Also in attendance: Mrs Ginny Redbond (Christian Family Care), Mrs Jo Norman (Christian Family Care), Mr Steve Nash (Aragon Housing) and One Member of the Press.
1.  APOLOGIES: for absence had been received from Mr D Wood (Bedfordshire County Council) and Mr G Alderson (Mid Bedfordshire District Council).
Members expressed their disappointment that neither the County or District Councils were represented at the meeting, yet they were considered as partners in the Forum.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be requested to write to both the County and the District Councils, expressing concern at the number of times that apologies have been received and to enquire if a substitute officer could attend in the event of future absences.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (1/05)
(a)  Prejudicial 
There were none.

(b)  Personal 

There were none

3.  MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON TUESDAY 19TH APRIL 2005 (2/05)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Tuesday 19th April 2005, which had been previously circulated, were received, approved and signed as a correct record.
4.  “BUILDING BRIDGES” PROJECT (3/05)
The Chairman welcomed Mrs Redbond, Mrs Norman and Mr Nash and thanked them for being present.  Mrs Redbond, Mrs Norman and Mr Nash introduced themselves and their roles in the “Building Bridges” project.  Mrs Redbond said that the idea of the project was to try to bridge the generation gap on the Engayne Avenue estate in particular.  The purpose was to bring the younger and older generations together to improve community safety, reduce anti-social behaviour and create a safe and supportive environment in which all ages can live together.

It was hoped to be able to employ two part time staff for three years to work on the project. 
Priority is being given to the involvement of both younger and older residents right from the planning process.  The first meeting of a “planning group” had been held in June 2005 attended by Manor Farm staff as well as representatives from Aragon Housing, MBDC, Anti-Social Behaviour Reduction Co-ordinator, Youth Service, Sandy Upper School and the Police.  All were entirely supportive.

A questionnaire is being prepared to attempt to provide an accurate profile of the estate.  The questions will determine the strengths and weaknesses of the area in relation to community services, community safety and social need.  Once funding has been secured it is hoped that an office base can be provided on or near the estate, so that there is a tangible presence in the local community, similar to the neighbourhood centre which once operated on the estate.  Linked to the “Building Bridges” plans is an allotment garden scheme in partnership with the Rural Food Access Project.  Part of the garden of Manor Farm Family Centre is being established as an allotment to raise awareness about food issues for its service users to enable older people and young people to work together in relation to growing food, tending an allotment, creating healthy recipes and accessing healthy eating options.  

Mrs Redbond said that the problem with Local Authority Funding was a lack of stability i.e. generally only awarded on an annual basis.  It was hoped that this application would go to a specific Trust who would provide funding for three years.  Members expressed their full support for this exciting project and indicated that the Forum, and it was felt sure also the Town Council, would wish to be fully supportive and involved.
In answer to a question from a member Mrs Redbond said that other parts of the town would not be excluded from the project but it was felt that the Engayne Avenue area offered a natural base.

RESOLVED:  (a)  That Sandy Community Liaison Forum is fully supportive of the “Building Bridges” project and seeks to become involved from the earliest opportunity.

4.  “BUILDING BRIDGES” PROJECT (3/05) (CONTD)

(b)  That a letter of support for the Project be submitted to Mrs Redbond to be used in connection with any grant applications where it was thought that such local authority support would be seen to be beneficial.  Mrs Redbond, Mrs Norman and Mr Nash then retired from the meeting.

5.  MATTERS ARISING (4/05)
(a)  List of Community Groups in Sandy
The Chairman said that regrettably he had made little progress with this matter, although he had received the list retained by the Mayor in connection with civic events.
RESOLVED:  That an article be placed in the next edition of the Quarterly Newsletter asking all voluntary groups to contact the Council by email or letter advising of their current officers and contact address.

(b)  Primary Healthcare Trust - Possible Smoke Free Family Campaign in Sandy

Both Cllrs Blaine and Aldis apologised for not having pursued this matter.  Cllr Blaine said that when he last spoke to Robert Peel Lower School, they appeared to be less than enthusiastic about the proposal being based on the school.
RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be requested to write to the Primary Healthcare Trust to enquire if they were still interested in pursuing this project in Sandy hopefully in the new academic year.

(c)  Sandy Healthcheck – Implementation
The Chairman reported that Sandy Town Council Members would all be well aware of the current position and the causes of further delays.
A solicitor specialising in business law had now been requested to supply a quotation for finalising the Articles of S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd and for registering the company.
One of the Directors appointed by the Chamber of Trade had now resigned and the second had indicated that she would be standing down in due course.

RESOLVED:  That the situation be noted.
-
5.  MATTERS ARISING (4/05) (CONTD)

(d)  Proposed Quality of Life Day
Cllr Blaine reported that Members had indeed visited the estate for which the Quality of Life Day had been envisaged.
Although there were minor environmental matters requiring attention, and these had been referred to the appropriate authority, there appeared to be no major problems of dumping, fly tipping or abandoned cars.  The visit had been useful but it did not add any new information to the initial concept.

It did seem that this matter may now also be caught up in the “Building Bridges” project discussed earlier.

RESOLVED:  That the situation be noted and that this Item nay now be deleted.

(e)  Sandy Action for Youth – Support from this Forum

The Chairman said that he had not yet been able to talk to the new Chairman of Sandy Action for Youth.  He hoped to be able to do this shortly.
A member asked if the Youth Bar was likely to be repeated.

RESOLVED:  (a)  That the situation be noted.

(b)  That the Clerk be requested to ascertain the latest position in respect of the Youth Bar from P C Howarth.
6.  REVIEW OF CONSTITUTION FOR SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM (5/05)
The Clerk reported that a reply had been received from Bedfordshire County Council regarding the position of County Cllr Scott.  The Head of Corporate Strategy had indicated “that the County Council had adopted a new constitution. However elements of that do need to be finalised, including arrangements in respect of area working and community governance, so there will be further work which may impact on the County Council’s representation on the Forum.
In that context it is thought better that the current position prevail and for County Cllr Blaine to continue to be the County Council’s representative until a final decision is taken on the outstanding aspects of the County Council’s Constitution.

Both Cllrs Blaine and Scott are agreeable with this arrangement.”
6.  REVIEW OF CONSTITUTION FOR SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM (5/05) (CONTD)

RESOLVED:  That the situation be noted and that this Item may now be deleted.

7.  APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS (6/05)
(a)  Bedfordshire Victim Support Scheme
RESOLVED:  That a Grant of £200.00 be made to Bedfordshire Victim Support Scheme in connection with their work with the victims of crime in Sandy.

(b)  Sandy Youth Village

Members noted that an “advance” had been made in respect of this requested Grant by the Town Council due to the urgency of the situation on the understanding that the Forum would consider the matter at the first opportunity.

Members also commented on how successful the Youth Village at the Summer Festival had been.

RESOLVED:  That a Grant of £600.00 be made to the Sandy Youth Village Project in order to repay the advance made by Sandy Town Council.
ALSO RESOLVED:  That a letter be sent to MBDC enquiring as to their policy in respect of the making of Grants, when a Grant has also been made by the Forum or the Town Council.

FURTHER RESOLVED:  That representatives of the Youth Village Committee and the Youth Bar be invited to the next meeting of the Forum.
8.  DATES FOR NEXT MEETINGS (7/05)
Monday 3rd October 2005.

Monday 13th February 2006.

The Meeting closed at 8.50pm.
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